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If you think a child maybe the victim of abuse or neglect, contact 01522 782111. Lincolnshire’s Children’s Services Customer Service Centre to 
reporting concern.                   It’s everyone’s responsibility. 

 

We have had a wonderful end of term 
– such a lot of amazing memories 

made as a school community. 
 

Both nativities were fabulous and the 
Christingle Service in church was 

truly beautiful; the atmosphere was 
lovely. 

 
Despite having no power in parts of 

the school for the last two days, 
Christmas lunch was a huge success 

and the parties were lots of fun;  
albeit a bit different this year. 

 
We must say a huge thank you to all 
of our school staff who go the extra 
mile to ensure our children have a 

special time, shared by all. 
 

Thank you for your support with all of 
our Christmas events. 

 
 

 
 
***************************************** 

Tully Cup 
 

This term we will be choosing pupils 
who have shown that they are: 

 
‘Being the best they can be.’ 

 
The Tully Cup was presented to: 

 
16.12.22: 

Zac Yr 6 and Obi Yr 2     

The Salvation Army are so grateful 
for all of your wonderful donations 

which will help those less fortunate at 
this time of year.  

You have brought much joy to many 
homes – thank you. 

 
 

 
 

******************************************* 
FOLS 

 
Christmas Fair 

 
Thank you so much to all of you and 
our FOLS committee members. We 

raised a tremendous: 
 

£858.01 
 

FOLS will meet again in the new year 
to plan the work on our field using the 

money raised. 
 

Perhaps we could arrange an event 
on the field to celebrate. 

 
Look out for updates from FOLS. 

 
*********************************************** 
 
 

Team Points 
 

St Helen’s, Gate Burton (green team) 
were awarded the most teampoints  

this term.  
They enjoyed a treat of Christmas crafts, 

hot chocolate and a biscuit. 
 
******************************************* 

 
If you have any worries or concerns, or 

positive feedback, your first point of 
contact is your classteacher.  

 
If it is something urgent then email the 

office and the message will be passed on, 
or see a member of the senior leadership 

team on the gate as you leave, 
alternatively, contact the office to make 

an appointment. 
 

You can also communicate with your 
class teacher via Seesaw, but once again 
please respect that they may not respond 

straight away, especially if this is after 
‘normal’ working hours – whatever these 

are! 
office@olive-anderson.lincs.sch.uk 

******************************************** 
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